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DUVAL COUNTY ELECTION ADVISORY PANEL 
MEETING MINUTES - AMENDED
March 11, 2015
3:00 p.m.
Don Davis Room
1st Floor, City Hall

117 West Duval Street

Attendance: BeLinda Peeples (Chair), Scott Wiley, Natalie Alden, Toni Alfred, Sheri Treadwell, Leslie Goller (arr. 3:15)
Excused: 
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Jerry Holland – Supervisor of Elections
Chairwoman Peeples called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m. with a quorum present.
Minutes
Minutes of the February 11, 2015 meetings were approved as distributed..
Supervisor of Elections update
· Early voting for the City election has begun and turnout is up 84% over the first 3 days of voting. 13,000 of the 63,000 absentee ballots have been returned to date.

· Mr. Holland has been trying to get the message out to the community that the first election is NOT a primary – at least 7 City Council elections will be determined in the first election in March.

· The only minor problem in the first few days of early voting was the disconnection of a laptop dedicated to the printers at one site, so ballots had to be done by hand briefly so issuance of ballots to voters was delayed briefly until an IT employee arrived on site to restore the printers.
· The on-line voter registration bill is generating some discussion in the Florida Legislature but its prospects are uncertain.

· Mr. Holland reviewed the rules for distributing literature at early voting sites; election regulations prohibit distributing literature within 100 feet of the exterior door of the polling place. That rule also prohibits beckoning to voters within the 100 foot zone to come outside the zone to receive literature.

· The City has been more rigorously enforcing the regulations on the posting of signs in public rights-of-way, citing campaigns after 1 warning. Mr. Holland said the enforcement has been more vigorous than he has seen in many years. The fine is $50 per citation. The Supervisor’s office has informed the candidates numerous times about the rules and reiterated that today with an e-mail to all candidates.
· In response to a question from Leslie Goller about the design of the absentee ballot, Mr. Holland explained a change in design to ensure that the voter folds a flap correctly to hide his/her signature. Ms. Goller has heard complaints that the design is confusing some voters.
· The Canvassing Board consists of 2 females (Council Member Lori Boyer and Judge Pauline Drake) and 1 male (Mr. Holland) and one of the females is an African-American, so the board is very diverse this year.
· In response to a question, Mr. Holland reported that approximately 10 of the 13,000 absentee ballots have been rejected and another 12 to 16 did not sign the ballot, so they are being held aside and the Supervisor’s Office is contacting those voters by phone (if possible) or by mail if phone contact can’t be made to come in to the office and sign their ballots.
· Leslie Goller questioned why the candidate statements on the sample ballot are in different font sizes. Mr. Holland said that all candidates are limited to the same number of characters and that all candidate statements for the same race are shown in the same font size. The arrangement of the sample ballots differs from district to district because of the difference in the number of candidates and some districts have only one unopposed candidate.
EAP membership
Chairwoman Peeples has spoken to the City’s Disability Coordinator Beth Meyer about potential candidates from the disabled community to ensure representation of that demographic on the panel.  Council President Yarborough has two male candidates in mind. The possibility of former members returning to the panel after sitting out a term was discussed.

Canvassing Board diversity letter
Chairwoman Peeples reported that she had sent the letter to Chief Judge Mahon as directed by the panel at its last meeting.

Campaign signs
Returning to the issue of illegally placed campaign signs, Ms. Peeples reported that the City Council discussed the issue at its meeting last night and the decision was made that the Council did not intend to pay a bounty for political signs in the upcoming snipe sign and waste tire buyback. The group discussed the poor timing of the buyback during the campaign season, which may tempt people to pull up candidate signs to turn in for cash. Leslie Goller feels that the enforcement of sign regulations at library early voting sites varies by the librarian in charge of each branch; some are more vigilant about removing the signs than others.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:54 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Council Research Division (904) 630-1404
Posted 5.15.15   10:00 a.m.
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